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C/c Councillors - James Grundy – Pam Gilligan – James Cowley- also Damien Jenkins Wigan Borough 
Council 

 
 
I write to you regarding the withdrawal of winter flower boxes from our area and Golborne. 
 
I am informed that our township forum voted to remove them and only keep the summer boxes. On 
speaking to your Mr Jenkins he informs me that we are the only area within the borough not having the 
winter boxes. 
 
The people attending our meetings are very disappointed with this decision, and as the township 
forums are no longer active we ask that you reverse it, and allow the winter boxes to be installed. 
 
These boxes are a delight as we emerge from our bleak winters, and we consider them to be very 
important in lifting the spirits of our communities. 
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